

June 21, 2021

Tiana Epps-Johnson Executive Director Center for Tech and Civic Life 233 N Michigan Avenue No 1800 Chicago, IL 60601

Dear Ms. Epps-Johnson,

During the 2020 election cycle, the Center for Tech and Civic Life (CTCL) distributed over \$350 million to nearly 2,500 election officials in 48 states and the District of Columbia. Unfortunately, now more than seven months past election day, the American people have yet to receive a full accounting of exactly how this enormous sum of money was distributed. As such, we write to urge that you immediately publish CTCL's financial 990s for public review, as is your legal obligation as a registered 501(c)(3).

Designated as "COVID-19 response grants," the hundreds of millions in CTCL grant money were marketed as funds available to election officials to "safely serve every voter" during the COVID-19 pandemic. However, the current data available shows that *less than one percent* of funds were spent on personal protective equipment. If true, the American public deserves to know how the other 99 percent of these grants were spent.

Many state and local entities have reported spending your grant money on expenses as varied and unrelated to COVID-19 as advertising, designing absentee ballots, registering teen voters, automatic voter registration, and even pay raises and new vehicle purchases. An elections supervisor in Lowndes County, Georgia, stated that CTCL was "very lenient regarding what we could spend the money on. They put virtually no restrictions on it as long as it relates to the election." Furthermore, it appears that 92% of CTCL grants were given to overwhelmingly Democrat-leaning precincts. Pennsylvania State Representative Eric Nelson raised concerns with certain counties receiving disproportionate funding, stating "I just felt, ethically, it was disturbing to me that the private grant distribution was happening, and it was not happening evenly between counties."

These reports and others have raised red flags around the country and states are now taking action to prohibit this type of outside investment in the future. To date, twelve states have or are planning to introduce legislation to prohibit election officials from accepting private funds.

Given the serious questions and inconsistencies surrounding CTCL grants, it is especially vital that your organization promptly release its full financial data so the public can properly assess the influence of this \$350 million during the 2020 election.

We look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

CLAUDIA TENNEY,
Member of Congress

ELISE STEFANIK
Member of Congress

GLENN GROTHMAN Member of Congress

ANDY HARRIS, M.D. Member of Congress

GREGORY F. MURPHY, M.D. Member of Congress

PETE STAUBER Member of Congress

DOUG LAMALFA Member of Congress MIKE GARCIA Member of Congress

JOHN ROSE Member of Congress

SCOTT FITZGERALD
Member of Congress

Score Fitzyme

CLAY HIGGINS Member of Congress

THOMAS P. TIFFANY Member of Congress

BRIAN BABIN Member of Congress

DAN MEUSER Member of Congress